
Minutes
For the Operations Committee Meeting held
Monday, December 2, 2019 

 

Location: Tom Davies Square -
Council Chambers

Commencement: 2:01 PM

Adjournment: 3:31 PM

 Councillor Signoretti, In the Chair
 

Present Councillors Signoretti, McCausland, Kirwan [D 2:45p.m.], Leduc, Landry-Altmann
 

City Officials Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure; Randy Halverson, Director of
Linear and Infrastructure Services; Joe Rocca, Traffic and Asset Management Supervisor;
LyAnne Chenier, Active Transportation Coordinator; Renee Higgins, Manager of 311 and
Customer Service; Danielle Wicklander, Legislative Compliance Coordinator; Nia Lewis,
Clerk's Services Assistant; Lisa Locken, Clerk's Services Assistant

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE
THEREOF

None declared.

Presentations
1 .   2019 Active Transportation Annual Report 

Report dated November 18, 2019 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
2019 Active Transportation Annual Report. 

LyAnne Chenier, Active Transportation Coordinator and Joe Rocca, Traffic and Asset Management
Supervisor, provided an electronic presentation regarding 2019 Active Transportation Annual Report. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2019-32 Leduc/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to
amend Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 to implement the recommended changes, as outlined in
the report entitled “2019 Active Transportation Annual Report”, from the General Manager of Growth
and Infrastructure, presented at the Operations Committee meeting on December 2, 2019.
CARRIED 

Managers' Reports
R-1 .   Update to By-law 2017-45; Bridge Load Restriction By-law 



R-1 .   Update to By-law 2017-45; Bridge Load Restriction By-law 

Report dated November 20, 2019 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
Update to By-law 2017-45; Bridge Load Restriction By-law. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2019-33 Leduc/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to
amend Bridge Load Restriction By-law 2017-45 to implement the recommended changes as outlined
in the report entitled “Update to By-law 2017-45; Bridge Load Restriction By-law”, from the General
Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the Operations Committee meeting on December
2, 2019.
CARRIED 

R-2 .   Right of Way Reassignment - Paul Street at Laurier Street West and Hollybrook Crescent 

Report dated November 15, 2019 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
Right of Way Reassignment - Paul Street at Laurier Street West and Hollybrook Crescent. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2019-34 Leduc/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to
amend Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 to implement the recommended changes, as outlined in
the report entitled “Right of Way Reassignment – Paul Street at Laurier Street West and Hollybrook
Crescent”, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the Operations
Committee meeting on December 2, 2019.
CARRIED 

R-3 .   Right of Way Reassignment - Beatrice Crescent at Hawthorne Drive 

Report dated November 15, 2019 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
Right of Way Reassignment - Beatrice Crescent at Hawthorne Drive. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2019-35 Leduc/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to
amend Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 to implement the recommended changes, as outlined in
the report entitled “Right of Way Reassignment – Beatrice Crescent at Hawthorne Drive”, from the
General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the Operations Committee meeting on
December 2, 2019.
CARRIED 

R-4 .   Parking Restrictions - Maki Avenue 

Report dated November 15, 2019 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
Parking Restrictions - Maki Avenue. 

The following resolution was presented:

OP2019-36 Leduc/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to
amend Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 to implement the recommended changes, as outlined in
the report entitled “Parking Restrictions – Maki Avenue”, from the General Manager of Growth and
Infrastructure, presented at the Operations Committee meeting on December 2, 2019.
CARRIED 

Members' Motions
Request to Accelerate the Retrofit/Replacement of the Sand/Salt Dome 

Motion for Deferral

Councillor Signoretti moved to defer this item to Operations Committee meeting of January 13, 2020
in order for Councillor McIntosh to be present.
DEFERRED 

Addendum
No Addendum was presented.

Civic Petitions



No Civic Petitions were submitted.

Question Period
Please visit:
https://agendasonline.greatersudbury.ca/?pg=agenda&action=navigator&id=1348&lang=en to view
the questions asked. 
Councillor Kirwan departed at 2:45 p.m.

Adjournment
OP2019-37 Leduc/Kirwan: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 3:31 p.m.
CARRIED 

  

 

 

 

Danielle Wicklander, Deputy City
Clerk


